
              

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

   

All visitors are welcome to stop by the 
WELCOME desk for more information 

about Cornerstone. 

 

WEEKLY SERVICE & SCHEDULE FOR THE WEEK OF 4/07/24 

SUNDAY SERVICE  •  9:30 a.m. 
TODAY  

Nursery is available during the service. 

All are invited to join us for Fellowship Coffee  
immediately following the service. 

Sunday School (3 yrs.-high school) • 10:50-11:35  

Youth Group • 5:00-7:00 p.m. at the church; 
supper provided 

 
   

 

 
 

 

 

MONDAY 
Bible League Salad Luncheon • 12 noon 
Full Council Meeting • 6:30 p.m. 

TUESDAY 
Prayer Group • 6:00 a.m. 

WEDNESDAY 
Adult Choir singing at The Cottages at 6:15 
p.m. and at Fair Haven East at 7:00 p.m. 

FRIDAY & SATURDAY 
de Kinderen Kloset Sale • see announcement 

 

More information about activities on the 
back of the bulletin. 

 

4/07/24 
W E L C O M E 

 WORSHIP SERVICE    

Prelude Lord, I Lift Your Name on High Joyce Boender, Organ 
How Great Thou Art/ How Great Is Our God 

This Is the Day/He Has Made Me Glad 

OPENING AND GREETING 
Cadet Processional 

Music Ministry by  Cadets Jesus Loves Me Wyatt Z., Piano 
 Joyful, Joyful, We Adore Thee Layton N., Piano 
Welcome and Announcements 
Call to Worship 
*God’s Greeting and Mutual Greeting  

 PRAISE TO GOD 
*Sing O Worship the King Hymn #104:1, 2, 4, 5 
 10,000 Reasons led by Worship Team 

Cadet Landmarks:   Motto, Verse, Code, Pledge, Theme, Theme Verse Cadets 
Cadet Sunday Litany  Jon Yoder, Cadets 
Sing Living for Jesus Hymn #605 
  1 - Cadets,  *3 - All 
Cadet Update and Slide Show 

Congregational Prayer, ending with The Lord’s Prayer Elder Gerald Van Dusseldorp 

 GOD’S WORD  
Scripture Reading:  Colossians 3:18-4:1   Isaac W. 
 Bibles page 1835     

Sermon “Wives, Husbands, Children, Fathers, Slaves and Masters” Interim Pastor 
  Paul Hoekstra  
Prayer  

RESPONSE TO GOD’S WORD 
*Sing A Christian Home Hymn #451:1-3  
*Blessing 
*Offering, as you leave Cornerstone Cadets 
*Postlude   
* = Please stand, if able.  



April 7, 2024 News and Announcements 

OFFERINGS:  April 14:  Pella Food Shelf; April 21:  Resonate Global  Mission; April 28:  Pella Freedom House 

NURSERY: Today:    Lisa Van Kooten, Emily Boender 
 April 14:  Lisa Vos, Laura Sorensen 

DOOR GREETERS:  Today:  Bernie & Lois Beekhuizen, Jon & Nicole Yoder 
 April 14:  Brian & Glenda Van Kooten, Kurt & Emily Boender 

FELLOWSHIP COFFEE: C = 3-4 Dozen Cookies; J = 1 gal. Juice; S = Serve 
 Today:  Lois Beekhuizen - C,S; Sheryl Goodyk - C,J; Marilyn Vander Molen - C,J,S; Sharon Walker - C,S 
 April 14:  Megan Nieuwsma - C,J; Lois Slings - C,J,S; Carol Ver Woert - C,S; Sharon Walker - C,S  

TODAY:   Welcome to Visitors!  If we may reach out to you and you would like to know more about Cornerstone, 
please fill out a card found in the seatbacks, and put it in the offering plate as you leave. 

THE BIBLE LEAGUE SPRING SALAD LUNCHEON:  Tomorrow, April 8, is the Bible League’s Spring Luncheon at 
our church at 12:00 noon.  Come for an inspirational welcome to spring, learn what God is doing through Bible 
League in the Philippines and be blessed! 

DE KINDEREN KLOSET:  You are invited to come and shop at de Kinderen Kloset on April 12 and 13!  De Kinderen 
Kloset is a ministry of Cornerstone Church where our goal is to exchange high quality used children’s clothing 
and goods at affordable prices while benefiting local ministries.  Proceeds from this year’s sale will benefit 
Crossroads of Pella.  Come shop on Friday, April 12 from 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m., and Saturday, April 13 from 9:00 
a.m.-noon (with some ½ price items). 

COOKIES NEEDED:  Are you willing to make cookies for our de Kinderen Kloset sale coming up?  There is a sign-
up sheet on the table under the TV.  Cookies need to be in the church kitchen by 8:30 a.m. this Friday, April 12.  
Thank you in advance for your help! 

FROM THE GOVERNING BOARD:  Pastor Ryan and his family plan to move to Pella the week after Tulip Time, 
possibly May 6 or 7.  We would like to do what we can to help them feel welcome.  The first opportunity would 
be to help with moving.  We are hoping to send a few people up to help them pack and drive a U-Haul truck, 
possibly over Tulip Time weekend.  Then we will need help unloading and moving them into the parsonage 
when they arrive. 
 Also, we would like to form a Welcome Committee. The purpose of this committee would be to brainstorm 
and implement ways to help them feel welcome and to aid in their transition to our church and our community.  
Please contact Will Van Wyngarden if you are interested or have any questions. 

GREETER OPPORTUNITY:  If you are interested in greeting people at the door before our worship services, 
please contact Lisa Vos.  You can either talk to her at church or email her at voslisa01@gmail.com. 



Cornerstone Church Church Contact Information: 
1020 East Oskaloosa St., Pella, IA 50219  Pastor: pastor@cornerstonepella.org 
Phone: 641.628.2966  Secretary: secretary@cornerstonepella.org 
Web: cornerstonepella.org Worship Coordinator: worship@cornerstonepella.org 

PASTOR CONTACT INFORMATION: Interim Pastor Paul Hoekstra’s phone is (562) 396-8966; Ellen’s phone is (562) 
331-4656.  Our email address is pehoeks72@aol.com.  Feel free to contact us any time. 

HOW TO GIVE:  Undesignated cash or check offerings go towards the mission or organization of the 
week.  If you desire to contribute to Cornerstone Church and its ministries, simply write 
“Cornerstone” on the memo line of your check.  You can also give online by scanning the QR code or 
by going online to https://cornerstonepella.breezechms.com/give/online. 

1. Online - Log into Breeze, click “Give Now”. Any member can donate through ACH transfer or Credit/Debit Card.  
2. Mail – Mail checks to the church (1020 E. Oskaloosa St. Pella, IA 50219) with “Attention: Deacons” on envelope. 

A GRAND DAY:  Grandparents and special friends, join us for “A Grand Day” at Pella Christian High School on 
Thursday, April 18.  The morning will include chapel, classroom visits, student performances and lunch.  Please 
arrive between 8:40 and 8:50 a.m. and spend the morning discovering how God’s story is unfolding through the 
students at Pella Christian High School. 

HELP US SOAR PC GIVING DAY:  Join us on April 25 for our Help Us Soar - PC Giving Day 2024.  Through our social 
media channels and the Pella Christian website, you will have the opportunity to get an inside peek at what happens 
at Pella Christian Schools and a chance to make a financial impact as we continue our mission.  Please consider 
giving to Pella Christian Schools to help us meet the goal of raising $150,000 during our Help Us Soar - PC Giving 
Day!  Show your support by donating online at www.pceagles.org/helpussoar or by sending in your gift via mail by 
April 25, 2024 to 300 Eagle Lane, Pella, IA  50219.  Donations can be designated for Pella Christian High School, Pella 
Christian Grade School, or simply Pella Christian Schools and it will be divided between both campuses. 

AWAKENING GRACE RETREAT for families who have lost a baby during pregnancy or infancy will be on April 13 at 
Stoney Point in Reasnor.  See flyer on the side of the mailboxes for information. 

LODGING NEEDED:  The Rehoboth Christian High School Band will be coming through Central Iowa after a day of 
culture and fun on Thursday, April 11.  They are looking for host families in the Pella and Sully area to help with 
lodging for the 60 students and 12 chaperones.  If you are able to host for the night of April 11, reach out to Cindy 
Ippel at cippel@rcsnm.org.  Let her know where you are from, how many you can host and include your phone 
number and if you have pets.  Pickup will be Thursday, April 11, at 7:00 p.m. at Calvary CRC in Pella.  Dropoff is Friday, 
April 12, at 8:15 a.m. at Calvary CRC. If you have any questions, please contact Ken Zylstra at (505) 488-3900 cell. 

THE EIGHTH HEARTLAND HYMN SING will be on Sunday, April 21, at 6:00 p.m. at Calvary Church.  Come for an 
awesome, non-denominational evening of singing the heartwarming hymns of the faith.  All ages are encouraged 
to attend as we worship together in song.  If you would like to sing in the Heartland Hymn Sing Choir, please come 
to choir practice at 5:15 p.m. that evening.  If you cannot attend in person, please watch the live broadcast at 
calvarypella.org.  For more information contact Christy Van Zee, 641-628-1068. 

CRC NEW AND PRAYER ITEMS 

KIDS CORNER:  I Wonder - Jesus’ friends were filled with wonder when they witnessed his miracles and teachings.  
When he told stories, he painted a picture in their imaginations of a better world where there would be no more 
pain or sadness, a world where people with their whole hearts would love God and love their neighbors.  Check all 
the great content at kidscorner.net, like The Spring Scavenger Hunt, and go for a hike! 

THE BANNER:  The Annual Banner Appeal is Underway! - The 2024 appeal for The Banner, the CRC’s award-winning 
monthly magazine, has started.  The Banner is delivered free in print and online, and this annual donation appeal 
makes it possible.  To help keep this community conversation going please give online now at TheBanner.org/Give 


